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CB’ers form
new club

RICHMOND HILL — Calling all Richmond
Hill CB'ers.

A new service club is getting under way open
to all residents equipped with general radio
service, more familiarly known as CB radio.

They call themselves the Regionairs and the
first meeting will be held Dec. 12 at 2 p.m. at the
Richmond Hill Arena.

For more information call handle XM42-1201
or by telephone at 884-0266.

Colson film

RICHMOND HILL — A film describing what
really happened to the White House hatchet man,
will be shown at the Richmond Hill Baptist
Church Nov. 28 at 7 p.m.

Cansave cards

RICHMOND HILL — Due to the 1975 postal
disruption, the Canadian Save the Children Fund
was left with a large inventory. It was decided
not to undertake the production costs of a 1976
Christmas card program but to sell 1975 cards at
1975 prices.

CANSAVE, an international organization, is
involved in village self-help programs,

rehabilitation, day care, nutrition centres and
many more programs designed to aid the child,
his family, and to strengthen his society in
Canada and around the world.

Cards can be purchased at the Richmond Hill
Family “Y", 83 Dunlop Street and the Richvale
Public Library, 54 Pearson Ave.

Hill United service

RICHMOND HILL — The Richmond Hill
United Church at Yonge and Centre Streets will
hold the first Sunday in advent ‘‘Herald of a
King'' service Nov. 28 at 11 a.m.

Nursery care and church care is provided for
children to 14 years.

Later at 7:30 p.m. “Praise and Practice, No.
4" a worship and study for adults will be held.

LCW new slate

RICHMOND HILL — The Lutheran Church
Women of St. Paul's Lutheran Church on
Bayview Avenue announced the new slate of
officers at their monthly meeting held Nov. 17.
They are: Lilo Lindemann, president; Esther
Dawe, vice-president; Doreen Bell, secretary;
Mabel Percival, treasurer; Pat Ash, outreach,
Renata Tork, fellowship; Anni Felleiter,
christian action; Jean Evenson, faith and life.

Babysiig at Cc;

The Baby Sitting program is now under way
at Concord Library.
Tyndall, 12, of Rockview Gardens and Ellen
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Above Marie Lynne
Concord Library.

Church, 13, of Vaughan Blvd. begin their

ncord Library
lessons with teacher, Rosanne Voysey of King
High Drive. The program is sponsored by the

Market basket drops /3¢

TORONTO — The cost
of the Ontario Food
Council Market Basket
decreased 73 cents to
$106.50 from the first
week of October to the
first week of November,
A 7 per cent drop in the
pork section of the bas-
ket and lower citrus
prices accounted for the

Reiss’ get

THORNHILL — Arlene and Peter Reiss, daughter

major portion of the price rises for fresh

decrease. A small vegetables were also
reduction in poultry evident.
prices, chiefly chicken, The price of the Ontario

Food Council Market

was also evident in the
basket.
Price increases for
apple juice occurred
during the month as
supplies are much lower

than in 1975. Seasonal

diplomas

Basket is the average cost
of 127 items priced at five
major  supermarkets

operating in Metropolitan
Toronto.

Can-A-Craft display

RICHMOND HILL — The Richvale-Baif area
Block Parents will hold a Can-A-Craft demon-
stration at Ross Doan Public School auditorium
Nov. 30 from 8 p.m. to 10:30 p.m.

For more information call Betty Johnson at

and son of Mr. and Mrs. Peter Reiss of 10 'Orlon
Crescent, received their Associateship Diplomas
(A.R.C.T., Teachers') for Piano during the com-
mencement exercises of the Royal Conservatory of
Music of the University of Toronto on Nowv. 10.
Both are former music students of Jo-Anne Ras.
Arlene is presently teaching piano and studying for
the attainment of a performer’s degree while Peter is
pursuing the study of law at Osgoode Hall Law

884-8291.

Legion gives $5,000

RICHMOND HILL — At the monthly general
meeting of Branch 375, Royal Canadian Legion,
a cheque for $5,000 was presented to York
Central Hospital to provide a resuscitation room
to be used in conjunction with the Emergency
Dept.

This cheque, from Branch 375 Poppy Fund was
presented by comrade President George Woods,
and comrade William “Bill"" Pollard, 2nd Vice
President and poppy chairman.

Horticultural slate

RICHMOND HILL — The Richmond Hill
Horticultural Society elected new officers at the
annual dinner meeting held last week.

They are: Bert Card, president; William
Barker, first vice-president; Doug Thelan,
second vice-president; Elsie MacKay,
secretary; Evelyn Boyd, treasurer.

TOPS bazaar

RICHMOND HILL — TOPS, ON700, will hold
its annual bazaar and bake sale Nov, 30 at 7:30
p.m. in the portable at St. Gabriel's Church at
Crosby and Bayview. «

Featured will be a children’s table, hand
knitting and white elephants. A draw will be held
for a handmade afghan and tickets may be
purchased at the door.

Club for epilepsy

WILLOWDALE — Willowdale Epilepsy, a social
club and parents’ group now in its 14th year of
operation, will again be holding monthly social
evenings for victims of the disease, their parents and
friends.

Kay Stowe, founder of the group, said the socials,
which will be held at St. Gabriel Centre, 672 Shep-
pard, east of Bayview Avenue, will include dancing,
games, dinner and other entertainment. Membership
is open to those in their teens, right up to 70.

She said the evenings are mainly for those
epileptics whose seizures can't be brought under
control by drugs. The evenings give them a chance to
participate in a way they would not always be able to.

There is stilll a great stigma attached to the af-
fliction, she said. However, she wasn't blaming the
public, which hadn't been properly educated in the
subject.

“Until they learn the three categories of epilepsy,
they won't understand," she said.

She said that these were: that which could be
controlled by drugs; that which could be partially
controlled by drugs; and that which couldn't be
controlled. People with the latter, also suffered side
effects.

Mrs. Stowe got the idea for the evenings, because of
her son, an epileptic, who suffered an injury at birth
and has a malformation leading to the brain.

A member of the third category, Mrs. Stowe's son,
now 31 suffers seizures of 36 to 48 hours at a time,
“and there's nothing we can do about it.”

She said that her son was unable to work, but had
become involved with citizen band radios lately and it
had opened up a new world to him.

Mrs. Stowe said that the group is both interested in
getting new members and volunteers, the latter being
especially important, with the big Christmas dinner
not far away.

Those interested in learning more about the group
can call Mrs. Stowe at 221-9912,

School, York University.

Don’t answer ‘yes’

RICHMOND HILL
Try this quiz prepared by
food specialists at the
Ontario Food Council,
Ministry of Agriculture
and Food. A ‘‘ves' an-
swer to any one of the
following questions could
lead to cases of intestinal
upset or food poisoning.

Do you keep a thawed
turkey for more than a
day before cooking even
in the refrigerator?

Do you stuff a turkey
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more than three hours n
advance of roasting?

Do you stuff a turkey
then freeze it so that it
will be ‘‘ready’’ for
roasting”?

Do you partially cook
the turkey one day then
finish the cooking the next
day so that you won't
have to get up so early?

Do you store the cooked
leftover turkey (with the
stuffing it it) in the
refrigerator?
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LDONTYOU THIMK IT'S
TIME YOU GOT YOUR FAMILY TO-
GETHER FOR THEIR PORTRAIT?

CALL NOW 221-4665 FOR APP'T.

FAMILY "’

Horticulturalists

present awards

The annual Dinner and Awards Night
of the Thornhill and District Hor-
ticultural Society was Nov. 16.

Awards and prizes were distrubuted
to every prize winner at any show held
during the year. The major awards
went to the following:

I. The Murray Smith Grand
Champion Trophy to Evelyn Calladine:

2. The Margaret Lightfoot Memorial
Rose Bowl Trophy, donated by Norm
Lightfoot to Jack Manning;

3. The Canadian Rose Society
Medallion to the runner up in Rose
Classes to Evelyn Calladine:

4. The Beaver Lumber Company
Trophy for highest points in the
vegetable section to Murray Smith:

5. The Percy Bone Memorial Rose
Bowl Trophy for a luncheon table
flower arrangement to Barbara Wade:

6. The Robert Simpson Prize for
highest points in the decorative classes
to Evelyn Calladine, who also won the
Society prize for highest points in all
F'loral Classes:

7. The Marjorie Dolan Memorial
Prize, a painting by the late Mrs.
Dolan, to Jack Manning;

8. The President’'s Prize to a new
member of the Society in 1976 with
highest points to Margaret Tomlinson;

9. The Society Prize for high points in
Annuals to Murray Smith

10. The Society Prize for
plants to Lucille Pherrill:

11. A special prize donated by Phyllis
Bishop to the runner up in House Plants
— Gina Tommasini.

House

In the decorative classes for Juniors,
the Society's silver cup was won by
Holly Jarvie.

Life Membership Certificates in the
Society were awarded to Lucille
Pherrill and Joe Wain.

A Horticultural Service Diploma
issued by the Ontario Horticultural
Association was presented jointly to
Tom and Doris Butterworth.

The 1977 officers are: Evelyn
Calladine, president; Norm Lightfoot,
first vice-president; Glen Bristow,
second vice-president; Marion Jarvie,
past president; Murray Smith,
secretary; Debbie Bissell, treasurer;
Phyllis Bishop, membership secretary.

RICHMOND HILL — Rotary Club
district governor, Norman Guild will be
visiting the Richmond Hill Rotary Club
Nov. 30.

Mr. Guild represents district 707, an
area of 56 clubs serving Guelph on the
west to Alliston in the north and
Belleville in the east. Also included are
23 Toronto clubs.

While visiting, Mr. Guild will hear
about the town’s Rotary Club plans for |

future projects and offer any assistance
he can in implementation.

A Rotarian for 23 vears, the district
governor has served as president of two
clubs,

Hotary International, responsible for
laying down the framework for in-
dividual clubs, consists of 16,800 clubs
in 151 countries with a total mem-
bership of more than three-quarter
million.

- Head Rotarian visits Hill :

34

NORMAN GUILD
...district governor

Toss that bag

Wheelchair games proved a success at York Central
Hospital last week. Facing the camera, from left to right
are Francis O'Leary of Yonge Street, Willowdale, Cecil
Putman of Ruggles Avenue, Janet Seggie of Steeles

scorekeepers.
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Avenue, Willowdale,
Avenue, Lake Wilcox,
Hopperton Drive in Willowdale. Standing behind are the
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Joseph LaBelle of Wildwood
and Thomsine Anderson of
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DEC. 6th, 1976 :
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ADVANCE POLL — SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 27 — 11 AM. - 8 P.M.

FINEST REFURBISHED HOME FURNISHINGS AND ANTIQUES
from the past 100 years or more
to present day

Richmonds

of Richmond Hill

10720 Yonge St. at Elgin Mills Rd.
Open Tues. to Saturday 10 a.m. to 6 p.m. Thur. & Fri. till 10 p.m. Phone 884-5744

Most fantastic selection — including dining suites, bedroom suites,
early carved sideboards, china display cabinets, desks, wardrobes,
dresser, chests, pine furniture, pianos, brass, copper, china,
English and other imports, etc., etc.




